AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

SEPTEMBER 16, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Flag salute.  Chairman Reynolds read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Roll call was taken.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Debanne Macaluso, Donna Rothman, Kevin Coyle, Stuart Friedman, Joseph Dvorak, Brian Reynolds

A motion to approve the minutes of the August 19, 2014 meeting was made by Donna Rothman and seconded by Kevin Coyle.  Approved by all.

Donna advised the Commission members that the signs for the beach-dune trail are still in the editing phase.  She sent draft copies to Scott Wahl and the writers for their editing input.  Once they come back, they will be ready to move forward.  All changes made thus far have been incorporated.

Brian brought the Commission members up to date with the DVMP projects.  

· Buerger application: Joe Lomax is discussing with the landscape architect.  The Vosbikians have hired an attorney to discuss the plans with the Buerger’s attorney.  Joe suggested  the E.C. members visit the Buerger site to see the trees cut down in the dunes.

· 48th Street beach path: significant Japanese Black Pine death due to beetle infestation

Brian advised the Commission that the list of approved plants which he received that day had been modified and duplications removed.  The Chanticleer Pear was removed and Brian will pass the list onto Jeff Hesley and Scott Wahl for the Borough website.  
Dredge materials from the bay are being purged onto the Wetlands in Stone Harbor to encourage nesting of several bird species.  The dune grass planting will be October 4th.

Martha Wright of 632 7th Street spoke about the cutting of trees on lots and gave a list of scheduled demolitions.  She asked if the ordinance is being enforced concerning trees being cut down.  Brian will talk to Jeff about the breakdown in communications concerning enforcement. 

Elaine Scattergood said that the owners are the ones who want the trees cut down and the E.C. should give owners warnings.  She was informed that since the E.C. is an advisory group, warnings should come from Borough officials.
Debanne requested that for the next meeting the E.C. address people cutting paths into the dunes.  A viable enforcement plan needs to be put into place.  Donna agreed that it is important to identify who the culprits are and let the APD handle.

Adjournment at 4:50 p.m.

